Minutes of The Price City Council

City Hall: Price, Utah

December 14, 2005, 5:30 p.m.

Present:

Mayor Joe L. Piccolo



Joanne Lessar, City Recorder

Councilmembers:



Pat Larsen, Finance Director

     Betty P. Wheeler



Nick Sampinos, City Attorney

     RichardTatton



Gary Sonntag, Public Works Director/City Engineer

     Jeanne McEvoy



John Daniels, Human Resource Director

     Mae Aguayo




Bret Cammans, Customer Services Director

     





Aleck Shilaos, Chief of Police

Absent: Councilmember Stephen L. Denison

Others Present:

     Tom McCourt
Kathy Hanna-Smith

Ann Evans

Jeff Nielson

     Greg Poole

Delynn Fielding


Alice Beacco

Bill Howell

Mayor Piccolo led the Pledge of Allegiance.  Roll was called with the above members present.

 1.
COUNCILMEMBERS REPORT- Update

The Mayor and Councilmembers presented an update on the activities they administer.  Mayor Piccolo presented plaques to Councilmember Wheeler for 10 (  years of service to the City and to Councilmember Aguayo for her service to the City Council this past year.

 2.
VISIONARY SERVICE LEADER AWARD - Mrs. Alice Beacco

Mayor Piccolo presented the Visionary Service Leader award for December, 2005, to Alice Beacco for her many years of community service.

 3.
WATER DEPLETION AND RECOVERY STUDY - Hansen, Allen & Luce Engineering - Final Report

Greg Poole, Hansen, Allen & Luce Engineering, presented a summary of the work accomplished in researching, compiling and developing recommendations for an action plan and short and long range goals to improve the City(s water system.  The research included water usage from 1999 to 2003 and what percentage was used for indoor and outdoor uses, projected water demand, existing source capacity,  projected shortfall, water reuse alternatives, water conservation alternatives,  new water source alternatives, secondary water alternatives (pressurized system), regulation of growth, recommendations, and the best alternatives to meet build out such as expansion of the existing water treatment plant.  Other items included a short range action plan and a long range plan.  Mayor Piccolo thanked Mr. Poole for his presentation.  Gary Sonntag recommended providing copies of this report to the Community Impact Board as well as the Water Quality Board.  This report will indicate what steps will need to be taken in the future and what funding we might need to explore other sources of water, such as in the Emma Park and White River areas.  Gary will review the report and make some recommendations.  MOTION.  Councilmember Tatton moved that the item be placed on Unfinished Business.  Motion seconded by Councilmember Wheeler and carried.   

 4.
BUSINESS AND TECHNICAL ASSISTANCE CENTER - Authorization To Move Ahead With Expansion Project

Bill Howell, Business and Technical Assistance Center, requested that the Council give him authorization to proceed with the expansion of the BTAC.  He attended the last meeting and asked that this item be placed on the CB list for funding.  He would like to begin Phase I by soliciting for services of an architect, completing a design and receiving the estimated cost of construction.  The application for funding to the CIB will not be able to be completed until a cost estimate has been determined.  Solicitation will occur in December with a review of the bids and selection in January.  Thereafter, an application can be submitted to the CIB by the April 1st filing deadline for funding in August, 2006.  MOTION.  Councilmember Aguayo moved that the request be approved and that City staff be authorized to assist in this process.  Motion seconded by Councilmember McEvoy and carried.
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 5.     
ART AND MADELAINE NICKAS - Refund Of Outside Water Connection Fees Approved

Joanne Lessar reported that in lieu of one share of Price River Water Users Association Stock, Art and Madelaine Nikas paid $2,000 on April 15, 1981 for an Outside Water Connection and $700 for a connection fee, which they never used.  They are requesting that this be returned to them.  MOTION.  Councilmember Wheeler moved that the above amounts be refunded.  Motion seconded by Councilmember Tatton and carried.  

 6.
ANTHONY BASSO, SOUTHEASTERN UTAH EYE CLINIC, COLD STONE CREAMERY, EXTREME BODY & PAINT, MED USA, SERENITY SPA AND EXERCISE CLUB, HORIZON LABORITORIES, INC. - Conditional Use Permits Approved

Councilmember McEvoy reported that the Planning and Zoning Commission gave a favorable recommendation to the following requests for Conditional Use Permits per the stated contingencies.

Anthony Basso - 276 South 200 West - Second dwelling (residential housing) 

Southeastern Utah Eye Clinic - 48 East 100 North - Parking lot  with 40 stalls shared with Trends End Realty.

Cold Stone Creamery - 1191 East Main, Business and sign

Extreme Body & Paint - 528 South Highway 55, Separation of businesses

Med USA - 57 North Carbon Avenue - Business relocation and sign, 44 parking spaces shared     with Price Trading building

Serenity Spa and Exercise Club - Creekview Shopping Center - Business and sign (subject to a fire inspection and professional licensing requirements) 

Horizon Laboritories, Inc. - 65 North 300 East, Business and sign (subject to a chain link fence enclosure and automatic sampler instead of a sampling manhole)

MOTION.  Councilmember McEvoy moved that the requests be approved and that Conditional Use Permits be issued per the above contingencies.  Motion seconded by Councilmember Wheeler and carried.

CONSENT ITEMS.  MOTION.  Councilmember Mcevoy moved that Items #7 through # 23 be approved.  Motion seconded by Councilmember Wheeler and carried.

  7.
MINUTES -  November 16, 2005,  November 22, 2005, December 2, 2005 

  8.
SOUTHEASTERN UTAH HEALTH DEPARTMENT - Approval To Include Flyer In Business License Billing

  9.
VOLUNTEERS OF AMERICA (FOSTER GRANDPARENT PROGRAM) - Approval To Include Flyer In Utility Billing

10.
FLAG DAY SCHEDULE FOR 2006 - Approved

Statehood Day, January 4, 2006

Civil Right Day, January 16, 2006

Presidents Day, February 20, 2006

St. Patricks Day, March 17, 2006

Armed Forces Day, May 20, 2006

Memorial Day, May 29, 2006

Flag Day, June 14, 2006


Independence Day, July 4, 2006

Pioneer Day, July 24, 2006


International Days, July 26 - 29, 2006

Labor Day, September 4, 2006


Columbus Day, October 9, 2006

Veterans Day, November 11, 2006

11.
POLICE DEPARTMENT - Approval To Purchase New Firearms From A Grant

12.
RECALL OF EXCESS POWER RESOURCE FOR 2008 SUMMER SEASON - Transfer To Blanding City Approved

13.
RESOLUTION #2005-30 - Renewal of The Enterprise Zone Designation For City Commercial and Industrial Zones Approved

14.
OVERPAYMENT OF ELECTRIC FRANCHISE TAX - Memorandum of Understanding With Utah Power and Light
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15.
RESOLUTION #2005-31 - Minor Updates To The Price City General Plan

16.
CARBON COUNTY RECREATION, CARBON COUNTY ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT, UTAH FOSTER GRANDPARENTS, CARBON COUNTY TRAVEL BUREAU, CARBON COUNTY CHAMBER OF COMMERCE, PRICE MAIN STREET COORDINATOR - Approval of Plans To Relocate To The Existing Police Department

17.
HOLIDAY AIR SPACE PERMIT - Delivery of Toys and Goodies December 24th through December 25th.

18.
PURCHASE OF NEW PHONE SYSTEM - Permission To Accept Bids

19.
CITY HALL AND HIGH SCHOOL SUBSTATION UPGRADES AND DESIGN OF NEW DOWNTOWN SUBSTATION - Bruno Engineering Approved In The Amount of $15,048

20.
PUBLIC SAFETY BUILDING REROOF - Contract Awarded To Contract West Roofing, Inc. In The Amount of $19,800


21.
ELKRIDGE SUBDIVISION II DEVELOPMENT AGREEMENT - Partial Release #1 In Amount Of $200,075

22.
DAVID O(BRIEN (WESTWOOD BOULEVARD/HOSPITAL DRIVE INTERSECTION (SOUTH) - Development Agreement In The Amount of $96,333.

23.
PARKS DEPARTMENT - Approval To Purchase Equipment And Material (Suzuki 4X4 ATV In The Amount of $4,992, And Metal Roofing Materials For Pavilion Roofs In The Amount of $6,103)

24.
CITY COUNCIL AND PLANNING AND ZONING COMMISSION SCHEDULE FOR 2006 - Approved

Mayor Piccolo presented the following schedule for 2006 for the City Council and the Planning and Zoning Commission.  Councilmember Tatton recommended including in the schedule the special meeting that is held on the first Friday of every month.  MOTION.  Per the addition of the Special Council Meeting dates, Councilmember Tatton moved that the schedule be approved.  Motion seconded by Councilmember Wheeler and carried.

Planning & Zoning Meetings

Regular Council Meetings
Special Council Meeting

January 9




January 11


January 6

January 23




January 25 

February 6




February 8


February 3

February 21




February 22

March 6




March 8


March 3

March 20




March 22


March 31

April 10




April 12





April 24




April 26

May 8





May 10



May 5

May 22





May 24

June 12




June 14


June 2

June 26




June 28

July 10





July 12



July 7

July 25





July 26 

August 7




August 9


August 4

August 21




August 23

September 11




September 12


September 1

September 25




September 27

October 10




October 11


October 6

October 23




October 25

November 6




November 8


November 3

November 20




November 21

December 11




December 13


December 1

25.
PRESTIGE WIRELESS - Cell Phone Contract Approved

Nick Tatton reported that a committee reviewed the two bids received for cellular phone service and selected Prestige Wireless.  Councilmember Wheeler questioned why our current provider 
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did not submit a bid.  Pat Larsen stated that Prestige Wireless is a different vendor but the contract is with the same company we presently have.  MOTION.  Councilmember Wheeler moved that the contract with Prestige Wireless be approved.  Motion seconded by Councilmember Aguayo and carried.

26.
INSTALLATION OF FIBER COMMUNICATIONS LINE TO NEW POLICE DEPARTMENT AND TO PUBLIC WORKS COMPLEX - Approved

Bret Cammans reported that bids were received from three vendors to install a high speed fiber connection from City Hall to the new Police Station located at 910 North 700 East.  The committee reviewed the bids and selected Americom, the low bidder.  Along the route, a fiber connection will also be placed at the Pool/Parks facility, CEU and the cemetery.  The funds for this was acquired by the Police Department through a grant.  The committee discussed and investigated putting in a fiber connection to the Public Works Complex at the same time.  They found it would cost $30,000 to run this additional line.  It would be a savings to do this project at the same time the Police Department project is done, and it would then tie all of the City facilities to the high speed fiber.  Bret requested that the project be expanded to include the high speed fiber to the Public Works Complex.  Pat Larsen stated that there is some additional funding in the budget and since the city has received some unexpected revenue, she feels the project could be funded.  The funds could also be taken out of fund balance from the Capital Improvement Fund.  MOTION.  Councilmember Tatton moved that authorization be given to run the lines from City Hall to the Public Works Complex for the additional cost of $30,000.  Motion seconded by Councilmember McEvoy and carried.

27.
CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT PLAN COMMITTEE - Approved

Pat Larsen recommended the approval of a Capital Improvement Plan Committee, consisting of herself, Nick Tatton, Aleck Shilaos, Bret Cammans, Gary Sonntag, two Councilmembers and a citizen at large.  Councilmember Wheeler suggested Councilmembers Tatton and McEvoy.  Pat stated that she would like to get the committee together so that they can start working right after the first of the year.  MOTION.  Councilmember Wheeler moved that the committee be approved with the above members and Councilmembers as suggested.  Motion seconded by Councilmember McEvoy and carried.  A meeting was scheduled for Monday, January 9, 2006 in Room 207., 
Meeting adjourned at 7:05 pm

APPROVED:

ATTEST:




Joe L. Piccolo, Mayor

Joanne Lessar, City Recorder

